
 
 

Highcliffe School Student Bulletin 
 

Monday 29th June - Friday 3rd July 2009: Week A 

 
Thought For The Week: 

The more I practise, the luckier I get – Gary Player 
 

 

Sports Day is taking place on Thursday 2nd July. It will be a 3-2 day. Field events will be taking place 

before lunch and students taking part need to go to their event 10 minutes before the event start. 

All track events will be taking place after lunch with the whole school watching. All details will be in 

the Sports Day programme, which will be issued to staff and tutors during the week. Details will also 

be displayed on the notice board in the PE corridor. Good luck to all taking part! 

 

Year 10 Work Experience:  best of luck to all of Year 10 who are going out for Work Experience for 2 weeks (6th-

17th July)! 

 

The Big Walk: A reminder to all Year 7, 8 & 9 students to return the letter for the Big Walk to the Student 

Support Office ASAP. 

 

My Money Week: According to a recent survey over half of England’s teenagers have been in debt by the time they 

are 17.  Also nine out of ten teenagers worry about money on a daily basis and 51% of teenagers said they would like to 

learn how to control their spending. My Money Week has been organized to raise awareness about personal finances 

and how to prepare for personal financial challenges in the future.   You will be taking part in an online My Money ballot 

in tutor time to get your opinions about saving for the future and worries about debt.  Please look at 

www.mymoneyonline.org for further information and celebrity interviews with Chris Hoy, the Saturdays, Ben Fogle and 

Mutya Buena about how they deal with their personal financial issues.  Mrs Finch. 

 

Activities week – wanted!   Can you all start collecting and donating good quality plastic bags, Tesco and Sainsbury’s 

bags, I’m afraid are not strong enough, Debenhams and Mark’s etc are the better quality plastic! These bags are going 

to be used by year 9 during activities week to create banners that connect to the theme recycling. Please send any 

donations to Miss Thorp-West in AT9. 

 

Are you appalled by the way some people treat animals?  Have you been horrified by some of the images you 

have seen of animal cruelty?   Please support 8.5 in our fundraising for the RSPCA.   

  

Please come to . . .  
     What?       OUR AUCTION 

     When?       FRIDAY, 3rd JULY at 1.30 

      Where?     THE PERFORMANCE HALL 

     Why?       To raise much-needed money for the RSPCA 

 

We have a range of items to auction for our cause and look forward to seeing you there.  

 

 



 

Well done to Craig Morris, Adam Coker, James Lamb and Bobby Woolgrove in Year 10 for the presentation they gave 

to a group of distinguished representatives and stakeholders last Thursday at the Aqua Care Centre in Christchurch.  

They were a credit to themselves and the school as they gave details about their Mill Stream project to rejuvenate a 

section of the stream that runs behind Waitrose, that will provide benefit to the local community and the 

environment.  This is part of their coursework for their Diploma course ‘Angling, Conservation and the Environment’ 

that they are following every Thursday.  Further details about the project and presentation to be in the next H2U. 

Mrs Finch. 

 

 

MUSIC NOTICES 

 

SUMMER CONCERT THURSDAY 2ND AND FRIDAY 3RD JULY 7pm in the Main School Hall. 

Tickets on Sale NOW!!! At Lunchtimes in Ex2 priced £3 Adults / £2 Students 

 

THIS WEEK!!! 
SUMMER CONCERT THURSDAY 2ND AND FRIDAY 3RD JULY 7pm in the Main School Hall. Last few Tickets on 

Sale NOW!!! At Lunchtimes in Ex2 or outside Data & Exams priced £3 Adults / £2 Students 

 

There will be a rehearsal all day in the hall on Thursday 2nd July.  Students involved in the Summer 

Concerts should check with their tutor to find out when in the day they are required. 

Tuesday:  

Guitar Club lunchtime (last rehearsal) 

Shout 3.05 – 4.30 (last rehearsal) 

Vocalis 4.30 – 5.00 (last rehearsal) 

Wednesday: 

Jazz Orchestra 3.05 – 4.30 (last rehearsal) 

 

PE NOTICES 

 

Results: 

 

Year 7 rounders v BSG – lost  

Year 10 rounders v Gillingham – lost 

Year 8 cricket v BSB – won 

Year 8 rounders v Avonbourne – won 

Year 9 cricket v BSB – won 

Year 10 cricket v Purbeck - won 

 

 

 

 

THUNK OF THE WEEK: Would you rather be a brave fool or a clever coward? 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

P.E. FIXTURES/PRACTICES 29th June – 3rd July 

 

 LUNCHTIME AFTER SCHOOL 

 

Monday 

 

 

STAFF TRAINING DAY 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

 

Year 10 cricket (NJS) 

Year 7 rounders tournament @ BSG (CFM) 3.00pm 

start 

Year 9 cricket finals 

Year 10 cricket final – to be confirmed 

 

 

 

Wednesday 

 

 

 

Year 9 cricket (JDN) 

 

Year 9 rounders v Parkstone Grammar (H) (MWR) 

Year 7 cricket final – to be confirmed 

 

Athletics Club – all years 

 

 

Thursday 

 

 

SPORTS DAY 

 

Friday 

 

 

Year 9 cricket (SHM) 

 

 

 
 

Brain Teaser 

 

Some numbers are happy and others are not! 

To find out whether a number is happy square each of its digits, add the answers and repeat. If you end up with 1 the 

number is happy! 

E.g. Consider 19 

12 + 92 = 82 

82 + 22 = 68 

62 + 82 = 100 

12 + 02 + 02 = 1 which means that 19 is a happy number. 

How many other happy numbers can you find? 

Please put all your happy numbers with your name and 

tutor group in the brain teaser box in Ma6 before 

Friday 3rd July. 

 


